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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 25 March 2010

7.30 pm – Village Hall

 M I N U T E S

Present:  
Shirley Slade (Vice-Chair), Jane Horton, Kevin Sherrard, Carolyn Young and Jackie Buckle.


Linda Stevens (Parish Clerk).

Apologies:
Christine Fox and Martin McDowell.

	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	321


	Contributions and questions from the public

None – No members of the public were present.


	

	322
	Approval of previous minutes (4 March 2010)

Cllr Slade proposed that approval of these minutes be deferred until the next meeting.  Second by Cllr Horton.  Motion carried.


	

	323

324
	Planning matters 

Personal and Prejudicial interests – None recorded.

Currently there were not any planning applications to be considered by BPC.

Approvals – Planning ref: 2009/1225 – Ashview Farm.  MDC have approved this application with conditions. 


	

	325

326

327
	Matters arising from Minutes (4 March 2010)

Item 289:  Due to Cllr Young’s absence, Cllr Sherrard gave a resume as to the issues with MDC’s planning department and the need for a meeting with Cllrs Maddock and Woollcombe-Adams.  Both Councillors had been invited to attend a meeting.  Cllr Maddock had responded and was available on 13th May.  No response had been received from Cllr Woolcombe-Adams.  There was confusion as to whether this meeting should take place on the same evening as the Annual Baltonsborough Parish Meeting.  Clerk to continue liasing/chasing with Cllrs Maddock, Woolcombe-Adams and Cllr Fox.

Item 305:  Clerk had spoken to Paul Bannell re works outstanding at the Memorial.  The Chains had now arrived and Paul was to meet with Colin McNamee within the next two weeks to complete job.  No responses had been received re the advertisement for the painting of the posts.  Cllr Sherrard to place an advertisement in the Parish Magazine.

Item 306:  Cllr Buckle reported that some pot holes had been repaired and that they were being repaired in order of priority.  It was noted that the inferior work both past and present led to the repairs not lasting and this should be brought to the attention of Cllr Maddock.  It was also noted that SCC Highways had not specifications for ridges in or flatness of roads. 


	

	328

329

330


	Financial Items  

Cheques agreed and signed for - Village hall room hire (25.03.10 - £11.00), Clerks wages and donations to Victim Support (£75.00), Mendip Community Transport (£75.00), Dorset & Somerset Air Ambulance (£100.00) and St Margaret’s Hospice (£100.00) were all signed.

Items 295 & 296:  These cheques were to be held for Cllr Fox’s signature.

Item 273:  Budget and Assets/Risks Registers C/Fwd to incorporate the end of financial year figures.  


	CF

Clerk



	331
	County Council Report

No report available – Cllr Maddocks apologies had been received.


	

	332
	District Council Report

No report available
	

	333
	Village Hall and Playing Field Trust

Cllr Buckle reported that the AGM was to be held on Friday 30 April and that a Treasurer, Groundsperson and Committee Members were required.
	

	334
	Website

Clerk reported that the website minutes were now up to date and had just been submitted to Cllr Everitt to be downloaded to the website.  


	

	335
	Play Park

Nothing to report, awaiting better weather before attempting to do any more.  It was hoped that the play park project (new equipment) would be complete in time for the start of the summer holidays.


	

	336

337

338

339

340

341
	Items from Councillors

Cllr Sherrard:  Recommended that Hastoe’s be contacted re affordable housing.

Cllr Buckle:  Suggested that the repainting of benches be included with the memorial painting work.  Cllr Sherrard informed the Council on the condition of the benches (1 x phone box & 1 x Northfield were metal), 2 x play park were wooden.  

Cllr Buckle:  Had attended the Parish Magazine’s AGM.  The cost for the magazine was to be raised to £4.00 and also the cost of advertisements were to be raised to £20.00.  Two new editors were in place.  They do not like anonymous articles.  The question was raised as to what has happened to the ‘Welcome to Baltonsborogh’ packs.  This issue to be carried forward to next meeting.  It was noted that all newcomers should be directed to the village website.

Cllr Slade:  Requested that details (name, gender, mental state, where etc) of rough sleepers be reported.
Cllr Slade:  Revisited the issue of SCC Highways centralising the footpath administration.  Little more could be done until the workshops are set up (due April).  The Clerk confirmed that the letter received from SCC was in circulation amongst the Council.

Cllr Slade:  South Somerset has replaced Bridleway signs with Byway signs.  This is a redefining procedure from Bridleways to Byways leading to BOAT’s.  All Councillors were requested to check websites for definitions and be aware of the situation especially the BPC footpath officers.  It was expected that those travelling by foot and horses would use the highways!  Clerk to contact Shiela Petherbridge re grants for grass cutting and to enquire her current role within MDC.

	JB

SS



	342
343
344

345

346
	Information items from the Clerk

Letter - Baltonsborough Village Hall & Playing Field Trust re ‘Updating the Trust Deed’.  Letter to be circulated to all Councillors and their responses to be directed to Cllr Slade.  Letter received too late for the Council to consider in full before passing any resolution.  Carry forward to the next meeting and Clerk to inform BVH&PFT.
Letter – Environment Agency re ‘Catcott, Edington & Chilton Favourable Condition Project’.  Works to be carried out April-October 2010.

E-mail – MDC re ‘Mendip in Bloom 2010’.  Entries invited, Clerk has entry form.

E-mail – MDC re ‘West Mendip Community Partnership’ meeting ( 14.04.10).  Meeting has been cancelled due to lack of substantive business.

Letter – SCC re ‘Temporary Road Closure – Back Lane’.  Works to be carried out over two days, 17th & 18th May 2010.


	

	347
	Items at Chairman’s discretion

None

	

	348
	Date, time and place of next meeting

To be agreed and circulated at a later date, due to Council Elections.
Meeting closed at 9.10pm


	


Amendments:
Item 326: Amend last sentence to read ‘Cllr Sherrard to place an advertisement in the Parish Magazine and village shops.’

Item 327: Amend last sentence to read ‘It was also noted that SCC Highways had no specifications for ridges in or camber of roads.’

Item 335: Amend last sentence to read ‘ It was hoped that the play park project (new equipment) may be complete in time for the start of the summer holidays – dependant on funding.’
Item 337:  Amend last sentence to read ‘Cllr Sherrard informed the Council on the condition of the benches (1 at phone box & 1 at Northfield were metal), 2 in play park were wooden.’  Also remove JB as being the Cllr to action.

Item 338:  Amend fifth sentence to read ‘ The question was raised as to what had happened to the ‘Welcome to Baltonsborough’ packs.’

Item 341:  Delete item.  Replace with ‘Cllr Slade:  South Somerset is replacing Bridleway signs with Byway signs.  This is a redefining procedure from Bridleways to Byways leading to a use of Bridleways by wheeled and powered traffic.  All Councillors were requested to check websites for definitions and be aware of the situation especially the BPC footpath officers.
Item 342:  Separate item – Clerk to contact Sheila Petherbridge re grants for grass cutting and to enquire her current role within MDC.

Original items 342 – 348 moved on by one item, becoming  Items 343 – 349.

Following the recording of the above amendments, Cllr Christine Fox (Chair) signed these minutes as being a true record on 13 May 2010.

/LMS 

06.04.10.
